
Jessie Duncan School Newsletter 

Mark Your Calendar 

 
4th:   No School 
 
8th:   Hot Lunch Day   
           rescheduled from       
           May 11th 
 
11th: Crazy Hair Day 
 
23rd: Wear Purple Day 
 
29th:  Last Day—Noon Dis-
missal— Buses are running 
at this time to accommodate. 

Principal’s Message 
We are on our final days and you can feel the excitement for summer building each 
day!  Individual classrooms are finding ways to celebrate their year of learning.  Alt-
hough it has been a different year, we could not be more proud of our students.  They 
have shown a great deal of resilience and made the best of each day. 
 
Progress reports will go home with students on the last day of classes.  You will also re-
ceive a letter indicating your child's teacher for next year. 
  
At the start of the 2021-2022 school year, we may need to make slight adjustments to 
class placements due to changes in grade enrollment.  If your child’s classroom place-
ment is changed, you will be contacted by the school. 
  
Next year will bring some staffing changes to Jessie Duncan Elementary.  We would like 
to take this time to thank Ms. Miller who has been teaching grade 2 for the 2020-2021 
school year.  She has been a great addition to our school and we wish her all the best in 
the new school year.  Mrs. Deschambault will be returning to our grade two team in the 
fall and we are excited to have her back. 
 
Ms. McBride will be returning to John Wilson Elementary.  Although she has only been 
with us for a year she has had a big impact on our students and staff.   We would like to 
thank her for all of her contributions and wish her well.  Mrs. Margo Gruenewald will be 
our new kindergarten teacher.  She comes to us from Spruce View School and has taught 
from kindergarten to grade 6 and she will be a great addition to our Jessie Duncan fami-
ly. 
 
We would also like to congratulate Mrs. Dransfield on her retirement. Mrs. Dranfield 
started with Red Deer Public for two years at Aspen Heights and Normandeau 
School.   She then started teaching Kindergarten at Jessie Duncan in 1999 and has been 
with us for 22 years, primarily as a grade one teacher.  In that time, she has been a lead-
er in our building helping with many school events and staff development improving the 
learning for the students of Jessie Duncan Elementary. 
 
Finally, we would like to celebrate the career of Mrs. Judy Miller.  Mrs. Miller has been 
teaching for 41 years and the families in the Penhold community have been lucky to 
have her for 21 of those years.  During her teaching career Mrs. Miller has always been 
guided by what is best for students and has helped shape the culture at Jessie Duncan to 
be focused on creating the best experience for our students. Our school has been and 
will continue to be a better place because of her passion for education. 

June 2021 



STUDENT SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

for 

2021-2022 

Dear Parents, 

 

For the next school year 2021-2022 we are trying something new in regards to Students School 

Supplies.  Since we get good pricing on school supplies, we are going to purchase all the school 

supplies for the students.  They will be waiting for them for the first day of school.  We will be 

charging each student a $35-$45 flat fee for School Supplies depending on the grade.  This will be 

charged to your school account and you will be able to pay this after the first day of school.  PreK 

has no school supplies. 

 

You will need to still supply your child with the following: 

 

 Headphones—each student needs their own ( no ear buds ). 

 Indoor Shoes 

 Backpack 

 Lunch Kit & Water Bottle 

BREAKFAST PROGRAM INFORMATION 

 

 

The last morning for breakfast program will be June 21st.   

 

June 21—Bannock and Berries—For National Indigenous Peoples 

Day 

 

Our breakfast program is funded by an Alberta Education Nutritional 

Grant.  This nutrition grant has been renewed for next school year 

2021-2022!  Our students love Mrs. Duffy’s cooking! Some delicious 

items students have enjoyed are:  Fresh Muffins, toast, bagels, banana 

bread, cereal, fruit, yogurt, cheese etc! Our kitchen always smells 

amazing! 
 

THANK YOU MRS. DUFFY!!!! 



 

 
 

Reflecting with gratitude on an exceptional year 
A message from the Superintendent 
 
As the end of this school year draws to a close, the Board of Trustees and Central Office 
team would like to express their gratitude for the level of success that has been achieved 
across the division. Everyone in Chinook’s Edge has worked to ensure meaningful learn-
ing has taken place, knowing it required a significant amount of flexibility and grit 
throughout the year. 
 
Moving learning forward during the pandemic has required dedication from every cor-
ner. We are particularly appreciative of the amazing perseverance shown by our students 
and their parents. Chinook’s Edge has retained positive momentum, with a sharp focus on 
the social emotional wellbeing of our students. Our staff have worked so hard, often dur-
ing challenging pauses from in-school learning, to support over 11,000 children and 
youth. 
 
Thank you to our students and staff for their hard work and dedication, and to our par-
ents and community partners who have engaged in learning alongside us throughout one 
of the most challenging years in our history. We take tremendous pride in knowing that 
our extra efforts still made a significant difference in the lives of our students. 
Please enjoy a safe and joyful summer. 
 
Kurt Sacher, Superintendent of Schools 

POWER Award Winners  - POWER Award Winners  

Congratulations to our Award winners from May 2021!  

 

KC:  Mrs. Evans, Ms. Rogers 

KM: Diego, Myah-Reign, Allyria 

1DS: Hudson, Liam 

1-2W:  Ava 

1M: Pyper, Noah, Cohen 

1P: Rylan, Eli, Mila 

2B: Keira, Samuel, Everett 

2D: Kierra, Lachlan 

2N: Kylie, Harper 

3S:  Jayden, Jordyn 

3R: Kyle, Lexi-Anne, Jayden 

3V: Clara, Quinten 

 

Tidy Teddy Award:  Mrs. Miller’s Grade 1 Class 
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